MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Policy and Audit Sub Committee held at the Town Hall on Wednesday 20th February 2019.
PRESENT: 

Councillors: Haydn Bateman (Chair), Bryan Grew, Anthony Parry, Sarah Taylor with the Clerk and Finance Officer and Support Officer.

Apologies: Councillor Teresa Carberry, Geoff Matthias
9.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were no declarations of interest.
10.
MINUTES

Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Policy & Audit Committee held on 13th September 2018 be received and approved as a correct record.

11.
 COMMITTEE TERMS OF REFERENCE
The Clerk advised members that she had identified the need to review the terms of reference for all committees of the Town Council.  Whilst there were terms of reference for some of the committees they were not sufficiently detailed and some of the committees did not have adequate terms of reference.  The Clerk added that she was aware that this area would be reviewed by external audit and had also subsequently been picked up by the internal auditor.  
Members considered the draft terms of reference for all committees and agreed that they reflected the purpose of each committee.  Members also agreed that the format of the terms of reference made it clear what delegated power (if any) each committee had.

Resolved:  It was resolved that the draft terms of reference for all committees be recommended for approval by the Town Council.
12.
SID MATTHEWS COMMUNITY AWARDS
The Clerk advised members that it was agreed last year to review the current community awards to bring them up to date and make them more inclusive.  The committee considered a number of options for new categories agreeing that a new award scheme should include recognition for traders and businesses in the town.   The Clerk reminded members that a request had also been made for the town council to consider an award for a “key to the town”.  Members agreed to address this request a Mayor’s Choice award could be considered, showing a civic link.   Members discussed the introduction of 9 new awards and agreed changing the name to Pride of Mold awards.  
With the proposed changes members also discussed the idea of introducing an awards evening later in the year to recognize all volunteers.


Resolved:  The Policy and Audit Committee recommend Full Council approval of:

a)
 the new categories for the community awards;

b)
The new name of the wards as Pride of Mold Awards;

c)
Changing the time of year the awards are presented;

d)
Introducing an annual community awards event
13.
SOCIAL MEDIA – A GUIDE FOR COUNCILLORS

The Committee considered the previously circulated guide approved by the Welsh Local Government Association (WLGA) and recommended by the Monitoring Officer for adoption by Town and Community Councils.

The Clerk advised members that the Town Council had adopted a social media policy a number of years ago when the Town Council first introduced facebook.  However, it had been basic and did not address the areas the guide did.  


Resolved:  It was resolved that the Social Media Guide be recommended for approval by the Town Council.
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